Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 26 May 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Ronald Coss, and Bill McGee. Executive Director Cathy Wood and Assistant Director Crystal Baker were also present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Tom O’Neal moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 19 May 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Jim Ryan and carried by a unanimous vote.
Assistant Director Updates: Ms. Baker advised the board that she authorized burial on Soldiers Mound at Ferncliff Cemetery yesterday for Nathan Higgins.
Jim Ryan advised Ms. Baker that he provided her number to a lady he attends church with. She needs to find out where in the county a veteran is buried.

Executive Director Updates: Ms. Wood met with Tom Loftis at the recommendation of Dan Harkins regarding the Springfield Burial Grounds.  A group is working to renovate the space including a monument to James DeMint.  They are looking for funding and asked if the Veterans Office could help.  There are 7-8 Revolutionary soldiers and a soldier from the War of 1812 buried there.  The County should help with the plaques in accordance with ORC 5901.34 and the VSC will help with granite closer to the end of the year.  
Jim Ryan moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Contract Services ~ Superfleet $54.99 for fuel for vehicles 

Office Supplies ~ Kavanaugh’s $474.27 for office supplies.
Other Expenses ~ Mansfield $319.26 for fuel for vehicles.
 

The motion was seconded by Tom O’Neal and carried by a unanimous vote.
Public Comments: None.
Bill McGee moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance.  Tom O’Neal seconded the motion. Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; Jim Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried. The board entered Executive Session at 8:40a.m. The board reviewed financial assistance. The board returned to open session at 8:47 a.m.

Jim Ryan moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicants: Ron Coss seconded the motion. 

Robert Kinnard, 2007 Broadway St., Springfield, OH 45504, newspaper carrier, was approved for a $200.00 Kroger card for food, $109.30 to Physicians Mutual for dental insurance, $66.15 to City of Springfield for water, and $161.70 for heat.
Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 8:50a.m.
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